June Minutes
Minutes of the Board Meeting
June 2, 2009

JB’s restaurant, 904 Medical Arts, NE, Albq.

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm. V.P. Beth Frilling presided.

Roll:  Present: Beth Frilling, Barbara Burkhardt, Ulla Hudson, Randi Phillips, Donald Simpson, and Mary Lou Winclechter.  Absent: Susan Dezavelle, Rena Haynes, Irena Callahan, Marybeth Perez Soto, Betty Jorgensen, and Harold Baskin.  Guests: Cindy Kavan-Winfield, John & DJ Collins, and Eliza Stewart.
Approval of Minutes:  The Minutes of May 5, 2009 were approved as published.

Financial Report: The financial statements as of May 18th were provided by Rena for review by the board.  
Schooling Show Update: Barbara reported that the schooling shows are now operating in the black.  The May 17 show at Luna Rosa had 56 rides. The June 7 show at Cherry Tree Farm has 63 rides entered and Michelle Baca as the judge.

Recognized Show Update: Donald reported that the May 23-24 recognized show went fine. The July premium is at the printer.

Membership:  Beth reported that Susan spoke with USDF.  Every member NMDA charges a fee must be reported to USDF. USDF charges an $8 fee for additional family members who live at the same address.  If NMDA chooses not to charge a fee for additional family members, NMDA does not have to report them to USDF. 
The following motion was made to correct the proposed By-Laws Amendment. 

 Motion: NMDA will request a vote by the General Membership in the By Laws Amendment to have either: 1) Additional Family Members pay no fee and get no USDF GMO membership and limited NMDA membership benefits; or 2) Additional Family Members pay a fee and receive full NMDA benefits and USDF GMO membership.” Passed. 

USDF does not recognize GMO Business Membership classification.  NMDA must submit NMDA Business Memberships to USDF in the name of the individual.  NMDA can charge additional fees for business sponsorship/benefits.

Year End Awards: Randi reported that 10 Quarter Sheets have been donated by Dan’s Boots and Saddles for the Champions.  Donald has provided saddle pads for Reserve Champions.

By-Laws changes and Voting process:  The board agreed to publish the By-Laws Proposals by June 8 and announce the July 7th meeting to discuss the By-Laws Proposal with the membership.
Motion: “Publish the proposed By-Laws Amendments via email to those that have an email address and mail by USPS those who do not.” Passed.

Susan requested the Board approve the following additional language to be added to the By-Laws Proposals.

“An exception to the above Amendment (Art XI – By-Laws Amendments) process may occur if the By-Laws must be amended to meet USDF GMO compliance or any state or Federal law. These Regulatory Amendments may be approved by a majority vote of a quorum of the Board of Directors. These Regulatory Amendments must be published to the General Membership.” Passed 
Ride Re-Ride Clinic: Ulla presented a proposed budget for the August 15 – 16 Ride Re-Ride Clinic.   Total expenses are anticipated to be around $2000.00 for the weekend.  There will be 16, 30 minute rides scheduled each day. Clinic fees are $80 for one ride, $150 for 2 rides. 

The Board has agreed to allow the first test ride to count towards Year End Awards.

Ulla has requested volunteers for scribe and parking duty.  Ulla has asked that exhibitors not leave horses tied to trailers.  Pens will be provided for use by participants.
New Coggins Test Rule: The Board approved the following policy in regards to the new coggins test rule.  The board has requested that this statement to be added to all NMDA entry forms.  
Motion: “It is the responsibility of the individual to carry proof of negative Coggins whenever trailering or attending a ‘gathering’ of 5 or more horses. NMDA will require proof of negative Coggins only if the facility requires it.” Passed. 
Newsletter Frequency and Method: Susan requested the formation of a Newsletter Committee to provide editorial direction and review expenses associated with the newsletter.

The committee members are Beth Frilling (chair), Susan Dezavelle, Eliza Stewart, Mary Lou Winclechter and Barbara Burkhardt.

The Board has asked the committee to survey the membership about the future direction of the newsletter.  What the membership would like to see in the newsletter and how they would like to receive the newsletter.   There was a brief discussion by the board of a web based publication vs. a paper USPS newsletter.  The committee will report back to the board the survey results with recommendations.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm. 
Next meeting: Tuesday, July 7, 2009, at JB’s restaurant 6:30-8:00 pm.              

